

Georgia Departme

<u>Natural Resources</u>

2 Martin Luther King Jr. Drive, S.E., Suite 1154, Atlanta, Georgia 30334-9000
Chris Clark, Commissioner
Environmental Protection Division
F. Allen Barnes, Director
Land Protection Branch

Mark Smith, Branch Chlef Phone: 404/656-7802 FAX: 404/651-9425

October 6, 2010

## CERTIFIED MAIL RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Mr. Robert R. Baumgardt
Acting Director, Public Works
Headquarters, 3D Infantry Division (Mechanized) and Fort Stewart
Directorate of Public Works, Building 1137
Environmental Branch (ATTN: Algeana Stevenson)
1550 Frank Cochran Drive
Fort Stewart, GA 31314-4927

RE: Final Phase 2 Confirmatory Sampling Work Plan, Fort Stewart, Georgia, dated August 2010, and received September 9, 2010; EPA ID No. GA9 210 020 872.

Dear Mr. Baumgardt:

The Land Protection Branch of the Georgia Environmental Protection Division (EPD) has reviewed Fort Stewart's Final Phase 2 Confirmatory Sampling Work Plan, along with Fort Stewart's responses to EPD comments (Potter to Baumgardt, dated August 13, 2010) regarding the *Stakeholder Draft Phase 2 Confirmatory Sampling Work Plan Fort Stewart, Georgia*, dated May 2010, and submitted June 10, 2010. From the review, the document and all revisions made in response to EPD's comments appear to be acceptable, and are hereby approved.

Should you have any questions concerning this correspondence, please contact Mr. Mo Ghazi or Mr. William Powell of my staff at (404) 656-2833.

Sincerely,

Amy Potter

Unit Coordinator

Hazardous Waste Management and Remediation Program

cc: Tressa Rutland, Fort Stewart (via e-mail)

File: Fort Stewart (G)

S:\RDRIVE\GHAZI\All Sites\Ft Stewart\MMRP Projects\GAEPD Approval Final Phase 2 Confirmatory Sampling Work Plan \_9-9-2010.doc